MINISTER FOR POLICE; CORRECTIVE SERVICES; DEFENCE INDUSTRY;
VETERANS ISSUES

Our Ref: 70-37825

Ms Dawn Wright
Level 10, Central Law Courts
501 Hay Street '
PERTH WA 6000

Dear Ms Wright

Thank you for your correspondence of 17 July 2023, regarding the inquest into the
death of Matthew James Worthington.

The Western Australia Police Force has received and reviewed the findings on
Coroner's report.

The recommendation made by the Coroner has been communicated to the relevant
personnel at the WA Police Force Specialist and Support Services Portfolio and
Tactical Response Group, who have accepted the recommendation and are
committed to enhancing their skilled communication capability when attending to
critical incidents.

Thank you for bringing this matter to my attention.

Yours sincerely

HON PAUL PAPALIA CSC MLA
MINISTER FOR POLICE

08 SEP 2025

Level 10, Dumas House, 2 Havelock Street, West Perth, Western Australia, 6005
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